

		October 23, 2017
LEBANON CITY COUNCIL MINUTES
                                                                              OCTOBER 23rd, 2017

The council met in regular session in the council chambers with Mayor Wilkins presiding.  
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m.

Roll Call:  Aldermen Bartholomew, Diliberto, Gale, Gerdes, Jenkins, Mack, Wright – present. 
	      Aldermen Almeter, Mack – absent 

Mayor Wilkin led the council and assembly in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Aldermen Gerdes/Bartholomew MOTIONED to approve the minutes of the previous
meeting as presented with correction.
[bookmark: _Hlk498174254]Roll Call:  Aldermen Bartholomew, Diliberto, Gale, Gerdes, Jenkins, Wright, - yeas.  
Motion carried 6-0.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Street/Alley
1. After a discussion on allowing the blocking of Brick street from St Clair to Monroe for the parade it was decided the parade can have the closure from 4 p.m. to 6:15 p.m. The street will be opened from St. Clair to Monroe
2. Recommends that Jody research the costs of different types of materials to install safer cross walks on the Brick Street area.
3. Jody and the Mayor informed council about the ITEP grant that Rhutasel Eng. is researching to repair the 100, 200 and 300 block.  This same grant may also be used for upgrading the cross walks as they are already out of compliance and for the rehabilitation of the street car as it is transportation related.
4. Discussion of the culvert and erosion on College Road included what was needed to correct the problem.  It seems the culvert needs to be replace with a 36” culvert that should run 
40 ft. instead of the 20 ft. being replaced and the retention pond on McKendree property needs to be cleaned out of the silt.  Jody is to report further details about cost and procedures next meeting.
5. There was much discussion on placing the proper flashing stop signs at Hwy 50 and South Madison.  It was MOTIONED by Aldermen Diliberto/Mack to approve the purchase of 3 flashing stop signs, not to exceed $5K, to be installed at the intersection of Hwy 50 and Hwy 4 south of town. 
Roll Call:  Aldermen Bartholomew, Diliberto, Gale, Gerdes, Jenkins, Mack, Wright, - yeas.  
Aldermen Jenkins – nays     Motion carried 6-1.

Health/Safety – MEET November 6th at 7:00 p.m.

Ordinance – No report

Water/Sewer – MEET November 6th at 7:00 p.m.

Cemetery – No report

Finance – – MEET November 6th at 7:00 p.m.
1. Aldermen Wright asked about the moving of the Street Light account to Ameren. The Mayor reported that the Street Lights are once again with Ameren. Ameren is refunding back to us about 50% of charge.

Public Property – No report

Personnel – MEET November 6th at 7:00 p.m.

Clerk – The ad for the town hall meeting for Ward 1 is in the paper.

Treasurer –
1. Treasurer’s report has been placed in the paper.
2. The tax levy preparation is continuing. 
3. Researching the investments of the Cemetery Trust because those on the market range from .03 to .06 %

[bookmark: _Hlk498178078]Mayor – 
1. Mayor discussed the procedures of how the complaint system works and ask that the aldermen check up on those in their wards.  City hall will try to keep you informed of what outcomes are for each complaint and then if the aldermen will check to see if the end results were accomplished or not and then report back to city hall it would be appreciated.
2. John Long reported about the IBC website and how their information can be addressed on our website.  Al Gerdes responded that this is very doable. More research must be done.
3. The bid packet for the demolition of 124 W. St. Louis St. has been put on hold until the demolition of 503/505 S Herman has been completed.

Dept. Heads 
      Chief Roth 
[bookmark: _Hlk498178439]– The Information update forms are almost all into the department.
– Chief has requested that the FOP start negotiation asap so that they will be done
   before the start of FY 2018-2019.
Superintendent McNeese
– Thank you to the young men that reworked the brick area in Pfeffer’s lot in the
    cemetery. They did an excellent job.
        Superintendent Pinkstaff
– Harmon Dr. lift station started last week and is progressing slowly
– The bypass pump started up on Oct 23rd.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Audience – nothing.


Unfinished Business – 
1. Still need clarification on IBC regulations on special use changes.
2. Report of meeting between Mayor, Treasurer and Mr Jenkins will be reported to Finance Committee.
3. Mayor is waiting for the refund check from the previous health insurance company.

New Business – 
	The council gave consensus that Halloween Trick or Treating shall take place between 6:00 and 8:00 p.m.

With no further business to be conducted, Aldermen Diliberto/Gerdes moved to adjourn the meeting.  Hand vote to approve – 7 yeas.  Motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 8:01 p.m.

Luanne B Holper,
City Clerk





